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Welcome  

New Members! 

November 23—Eleventh Annual Shamokin    

 Rotary Club—Turkey Trot 5 K Run/Walk 

 Register 8 AM—Race 9 AM  

February 25—Rotary Clubs of Hagerstown, 

 Hagerstown Surise, Hancock                 

 Williamsport MD presents Bull & Oyster 

 Roast 
 

 

 

 

November 23—Deadline for participating in the 

 World’s Greatest Meal 

January 24—Pre-PETS Training by Zoom, 7 PM 

February 7—Pre PETS Training by Zoom, 7 PM 

March 2,3—Tri-District PETS Training—Penn 
 Stater Hotel, State College, PA 

March 21—Joint Pre-PETS by Zoom with        
 Districts 7305 and 7280, 7 PM 

June 29—DGE Pam Wagoner’s Installation 
 Luncheon, Registration 11:30 AM, Lunch 
 12:30 PM 

CLUB CALENDAR  

DISTRICT CALENDAR  

Please send dates for your club 
events to: 

PDG Sharon Benner 
7360news@gmail.com 

Thank you!  

RLI Main Line Graduate 
Course 
November 12, 2023 at 6:30 PM 

RLI Main Line Part 1 
January 22,25,29—6:30-8:30 

 

RLI Main Line Part 2 
February 20,22,26—6:30-8:30 

 

RLI Main Line Part 3 
March 25,28 & April 1st 

 

All above RLI are virtual 

The Rotary Club of                 

Shepherdstown has inducted 

Dr. James Broomall as a new         

member. Dr. Broomall is an          

associate professor of history at 

Shepherd University and the     

director of the George Tyler 

Moore Center for the Study of the Civil War.   

The Rotary Club of Shepherdstown has  inducted 

William "Will" Wooton 

as a new member. 

Wooton started his own     

landscaping  company 

in Shepherdstown     

almost nine years ago.   

Huntingdon Rotary inducted new member Doug 

Baker on Oct. 31.  Doug is 

the district executive for 

the Huntingdon and Blair 

County areas of the 

Juniata Valley Council of 

the Boy Scouts of America. 
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ST. MARYS ROTARY CLUB               POTTSVILLE ROTARY CLUB 

Pottsville Rotary Club heard from Russell Neal of 

Sight MD Pennsylvania in Pottsville.   Russell is an   

optician and spoke to us about his educational          

experiences, his various job choices before his present 

job position and specifically about his volunteer work 

in under developed parts of the world.    
 

In addition to the time spent in foreign countries,    

Russell also did volunteer work in Jonesville, VA, in 

2008.   This area, at that time, had a high level of     

poverty in part due to the closing of the local coal 

mines. 
 

Three of the 

more recent 

trips that he 

took were to 

Ghana and Haiti and then to the  Dominican Republic, 

where they examined about 600 people and helped 

provide them with glasses.  He  also spent time on a 

Mercy Ship.   
 

The trip to the Dominican Republic in 2010 was 

through a group called VOSH-Volunteer Optometric 

Services to Humanity.   

His trip to Ghana was with a friend Dr. John Ackep, 

O.D., who founded a non-profit  called                 

ISFORVISION.org  

 

Russell spoke of the poverty levels of the areas he has          

visited.  He enjoys working to help people.  The big 

item is the cost of the trips that he has to pay for from 

his own funds.   

Dr. Katie Fernan visited the St. 

Marys Rotary Club. Katie spoke 

about Dream Float which is a local 

business she owns located on the 

Million Dollar Highway in St. 

Marys. Katie was the guest of    

Rotarian Vern Kreckel III. and is 

pictured here with Vern and Club 

President Terry Hinton.  
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DOWNTOWN LOCK HAVEN ROTARY CLUB                       ELYSBURG ROTARY CLUB 

The Elysburg Rotary Club         

supported Rotarian Lura Good in 

her "Walk for     Hunger" for the 

Central Pennsylvania Food 

Bank.  The Club donated $350 for 

the Food Bank. Pictured are 

E l y s b u r g  R o t a r i a n s  P a m 

Yeager,  Bill Bradley, Kim Holohan, 

Lura Good. Also participating is 

Shelly Wood 

Food, beds, safe shelter, and knowing that someone else 

cares. These are all basic needs, and the Downtown Lock 

Haven Rotary Club met them by giving $2,000 back to the 

community. 

 

Rotarians voted for their favorite good causes, and the club 

donated $500 each to the top four choices, helping provide 

overnight shelter, food for students in need, beds for kids, 

and care packages for breast cancer patients. 

Representatives from each of the nonprofits visited the 

club’s annual open house to meet the Rotarians and receive 

the donations. They are seen with Club President Marianne 

Lotfi, far left. 

 

The club raised the $2,000 during the 2022-23 Rotary year. 

Throughout that year, the club also donated close to $1,300 

to PolioPlus and other worthy causes, gave $2,100 in    

scholarships, and set aside $2,000 toward scholarships in 

2024. 

Rotarians as individuals gave $2,200 in monetary donations 

to specific projects, plus 1,054 volunteer hours valued at 

more than $3,350. 

Be Thankful! 
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ROTARY CLUB OF BLOOMSBURG          ROTARY CLUB OF CLAYSBURG                                 

The Bloomsburg Rotary recently donated $15,000 to 

Agape. In the foreground holding the check at left 

are Agape  Executive Director Eileen Chapman and 

at right Karla Alexander. In back are Rotarians Dave 

Ford, Dean Kriner, Marty Bowman, Club President   

Helga Loncosky , Jack Devine, Justin Hummel, Tom 

Tobin, Kristina Martyniuk and Darrell Frederick.  

The Bloomsburg Rotary is one of over 42,000 Rotary 

clubs in the world.  Over 2 billion dollars has been 

raised from members over 35 years to eradicate     

Polio. Today  only 2 countries still have cases. PDG 

Jeff Coup, the coordinator of the District’s effort to 

raise Polio funds, spoke to the club and           

acknowledged three member who joined the Rotary 

Polio Plus Society by committing to annual            

donations. From left are Nancy Gentile Ford,   Helga 

Loncosky, Coup and Dave Ford.  

 

Claysburg Rotary visited the 3rd grade 

at the Claysburg Elementary to distribute 

books. We had a big selection of Paperpie 

books that are reading approved for the 

3rd grade. Each child got to pick a book 

of their choice.  
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ROTARY CLUB OF HUNTINGDON  

November was another busy month for our club. Huntingdon        

Rotarians once again celebrated the World’s Greatest Meal, this year 

with a pledge of $440.00, to help eradicate polio. Long time Rotarian 

John Eastman gave our club an update on current statistics and      

initiatives designed to continue until the world eradicates this        

disease.  John also used this program to update the club on ways our 

club members can continue to support Rotary causes through      

foundation giving. During the program, Rotarian Colleen McCloskey 

was also recognized as a major donor to The Rotary Foundation. 

Our Rotary family also participated in several activities which         

celebrated local Veterans.  Huntingdon Interact decorated a float for 

the local parade, for which they were awarded second place.          

Rotarians and Interactors with several of their family members 

marched in our local   

parade, which proudly 

featured the winning 

float along with our     

inflatable Rotary Logo.  

Additionally, the local 

American Legion presented a club program which outlined the      

services they provide veterans. Their commander, retired Lt. Col.  

Dianne Barben, and color guard members William Caulfield and 

George Green posted the flag for our meeting.  It was a wonderful 

opportunity to interact with     another service club from our area. 

Pictured above left to right is club president Mark Meckstroth, 

Wilfred Norris, Colleen McCloskey, and John Eastman 
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ROTARY CLUB OF EMPORIUM              ROTARY CLUB OF COUDERSPORT  

Emporium Rotary Club interacted with 

Rotary International and "The World's 

Greatest Meal Day".  This day is       

dedicated to help eradicate Polio.      

Rotary has been working to eradicate 

polo for more than 35 years.  The goal is 

to rid the world of this disease.  Rotary 

members have   contributed more than 

$2.1 billion and countless volunteer 

hours to protect nearly 3 billion        

children in 122 countries from this     

paralyzing disease.  Today, polio       

remains endemic only in Afghanistan 

and Pakistan.  But it's crucial to          

continue working to keep other       

countries polio-free.  If all eradication 

efforts stopped today,   within 10 years, 

polio could paralyze as many as 200,000 

children each year.  Emporium Rotary 

Brown Bagged their lunches and        

donated the lunch cost to the Polio   

campaign. Presenting the World's 

Greatest Meal program was Blair 

Lundberg and Marsha Hendrickson, 

pictured below.   

Coudersport Rotary Club welcomed Dana Daisley to a 

recent meeting.  Dana is in his 30th year as an             

Elementary School Teacher. Originally a classroom 

teacher, he is now the Coudersport Elementary School 

STEM Lab Facilitator. The program encourages Science, 

Technology, Engineering and 

Math for grades Pre-K 

through 6th Grade.  Students 

are taught computer skills, 

coding, engineering and       

design, robotics, 3D printing, 

Gear ratios, pneumatics, drone 

operation and programming, 

animation, video editing, digital media creation,         

circuits, model rockets, video game creation, alternative 

energy and simple machines as well as much, much 

more. The students learn to work with partners and as 

part of a team to solve problems and to achieve a    

common goal. The program is advantageous for        

students with learning disabilities. Some students who 

don’t read well may excel in the PA K’nex Design    

Challenge with a conservation theme, students built a 

model car that would generate its own electricity. They 

won first place at IU9 in Smethport and went on to  

Harrisburg, where they were one of 47 teams selected 

out of 20,000 entries. his type of environment. 
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ROTARY CLUB OF CHAMBERSBURG                ROTARY CLUB OF BERKELEY SPRINGS   

Members of the Berkeley Springs Rotary 

Club teamed up with members of the Boys & 

Girls Club of Morgan County to make blankets 

for the Eastern Panhandle, WV Chapter of  

Project Linus. A non-profit organization,     

Project Linus provides new, handmade      

blankets created by volunteers to children who 

are seriously ill, traumatized, or otherwise in 

need. Pictured with some of the blankets that 

they made are front row, left to right,     

MaKenna H. and Sydney L. Back row, left to 

right, are Eva D., Stacie Rohn, Kaylee K.,       

Josiah Wilder, Amelia D., and Daryl Cowles. 

Other Rotary Club members assisting included 

Derek Johns and Lyn Goodwin.      

The Rotary Club of Chambersburg presented 

the First Annual Flags for Heroes Field of    

Honor on November 10th - 19th on the front 

lawn of Sellers Funeral Home, Old Glory    

Sponsor, 297 Philadelphia Avenue,               

Chambersburg. 200 Flags honored service    

members, past and present, regardless of where 

they served and lived. President Brad Evans 

welcomed the group of attendees and Rev.     

Bonnie Hoffman offered the invocation with 

Paul Cullinane as the keynote speaker. Rotarian 

Kristin Sellers spoke of her father, Past Rotarian 

Colonel Ernest Dunning, USAF, and his service 

to his country. Over $12,000 was raised with this 

project.  
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             MILTON ROTARY CLUB 

Third grade students at Milton Area and Warrior Run 

School Districts recently received dictionaries from 

the Milton Rotary Club.   The back part of the         

dictionary includes many learning experiences, such 

as American Sign Language, as is seen in the picture 

of a third grader intently studying American Sign            

Language. Each student received their own dictionary 

that they may keep.  There is a place in every book telling a little about 

Rotary and giving the student a place to put their name, so they can 

call it their own.  Pictured above is Joe Kowalski, Club President Sarah 

Kowalski, Tom Evans and Larry Maynard. 

This has been an 18 year project for the Milton Rotary Club.         

Chairman Joe Kowalski indicated that 132 dictionaries were              

distributed to both Milton and Warrior Run students.  Kowalski      

noted that, “We see the excitement of students having their own book, 

and especially the type of dictionary that we give with the added    

gazetteer and supplemental information, useful in the classroom for 

all subjects.  The Rotary club is gratified to serve our local school      

students and teachers in their pursuit of a quality education by 

providing these dictionaries.  The club always receives thank you 

notes from the students and it is quite apparent that the books are    

appreciated and will be used for many years.” 
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ROTARY CLUB OF SHEPHERDSTOWN                           

More than a dozen members and friends of the Shepherdstown Rotary 

Club turned out on Saturday, October 28, for the Club's 36th annual fall 

highway cleanup along Route 230 south of Shepherdstown.  In all, they 

collected 18 bags of trash. 

Pictured below left to right, front row: Ann Baronner, Teri Biebel, Fritzie 

Martin, Carol Hill, Jennifer Wabnitz, Rick Caruso; rear: Walt Eifert, Will 

Wooton, Jim King, Austin Slater, Charlie Smith, Linus Bicker, Bill      

Howard, Gary Heichel, John Williams, Matt Hoffman, Mike Hamady, 

and Keith Carter. 

The clean-up began in 1985 when a local couple, Conrad ("Connie") 

Hammann and his wife Mary Ann, initiated their own twice-a-year 

cleanups of this stretch of Route 230 that year in response to an effort by 

two other local individuals, Polly Hockensmith and Peggy Sharp, to do 

something about the area's most littered byways.  

Mr. Hammann was a founding member of the Shepherdstown Rotary 

Club, and at his urging the Club quickly took over the Route 230 cleanup 

as one of its first community projects. Mr. Hammann coordinated the 

cleanup for the Club every year afterwards until he passed away in 

March 2015. Club Secretary Rick Caruso has coordinated the events since 

that time. 

The State of West Virginia established its Adopt-a-Highway program in 

the late 1980s, and the Shepherdstown Rotary Club's cleanup was          

immediately recognized by that program. It is believed to be the oldest, 

continuously running Adopt-a-Highway cleanup in the state.  
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ROTARY CLUB OF HANCOCK                   BEDFORD ROTARY CLUB 

Rotary of Hancock  celebrated Dr. 

Dan Murphy and his 45 years as a 

Rotarian, all served in the  Rotary 

Club of Hancock by gifting a Paul 

Harris. Dr. Murphy is pictured 

holding his Paul Harris plus 2 

with his wife Debbie in the center, 

and Club President Debbie Cohill 

on the right. 

Bedford Rotary Club served their Famous Pork & 

Sauerkraut dinner on November 6th. This election 

eve dinner has been a long-standing tradition for the 

Club and highly anticipated by local community 

members.  The Club spends the day in the kitchen 

prepping the   

delicious meal.  

Historically this 

was a sit-down 

d i n n e r  b u t    

morphed into 

“Pick up only” 

since Covid.  

Profits from the 

dinner will be 

used in local community projects or needs. 
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ROTARY CLUB OF LEWISTOWN  

 

The Rotary Club of Lewistown welcomed 31 veterans to a special luncheon, held at the Reedsville 

Fire Company on November 10, 2023. This marks at least a dozen of these annual veteran's day 

events. Musical entertainment was provided by Katie Becker, an invocation was provided by Pastor 

Teresa Fink and members and guests were treated to a keynote address provided by retired Colonel 

Vincent J. Tedesco Jr.  

The annual "Invite a Vet to Lunch" event included the presentation of the flag, a musical sing-along, 

a great meal and an entertaining speech. Each veteran in attendance was given a decorative flag 

thanking them for their service. The holiday style meal was prepared by the Reedsville Fire         

Company. Sponsors for the day included: Metzler Forest Products, Trinity Plastics, Philips             

Ultrasound, Clayton Homes and Nittany Paper.  
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It was GREAT to be a Huntingdon Rotarian, and Interactor as we honored our Veterans. 

 

It started with the Veterans Day parade with our Interact Club building a float and winning second 

place! They also learned a lot about what it means to honor our Veterans. 

 

Later that week Rotary had a Veterans Day program.  Dianne Barban, Commander of American  

Legion Frank P. Hommon Post N. 24.  Dianne spoke to our club about the organization and its     

103 year history. Barban is a retired lieutenant colonel with the United States Air Force, serving 1977 

to 2001. Along with Dianne was George Green and William Caufield. All three are members of the 

Color Guard, George for over 30 years and William for over 7 years. They performed the Posting of 

the Colors. 

 

It was an amazing program and was perfect for honoring our Veterans. 

Thank you, Veterans! 

Veteran’s Day Even Held  

HUNTINGDON ROTARY CLUB 
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Rotary Club of Hancock   participated in the World’s Greatest Meal on Tuesday, October 24 to help End Polio. 

The club has opted 

to forego their    

regular meal and      

associated cost at 

their weekly club 

meeting to instead 

donate those same 

funds to                 

End Polio Now!  

The Rotary Club of Shepherdstown has inducted Dr. James Broomall as a new member. Pictured is Dr. Broomall, 

center, with Club Vice President Cara Keys, left, and Club President, Jim King, right.  Dr. Broomall is an associate          

professor of history at Shepherd University and the director of the 

George Tyler Moore Center for the Study of the Civil War.  He earned his 

Ph.D. from the University of Florida, where he worked under Professor 

William A. Link, whose   family, coincidentally, is from the Shepherdstown 

area. He also holds a master's in history and museum studies from the 

University of North Carolina at Greensboro and a bachelor's degree from 

the University of Delaware.  He and his wife Tish and their three children 

Simon, Henry, and Addy, live in Shepherdstown.   

The Rotary Club of Coudersport is joining in a worldwide recognition of World Polio Day, 

October 24, 2021. Billed as the “World’s Greatest Meal to Help End Polio” attendees of the 

October 23, 2023, meeting of 

Coudersport Rotary Club at A&W West End Grill will 

give a donation towards the PolioPlus efforts of The 

Rotary Foundation of Rotary International.  Pictured 

are Rotarians Jim Plotts, Paul Herzig, Ronnie       

Schenkein,  Sharon    Fitzgerald, Lynne Ruffner, John 

Abplanalp, Andrea Streich, John Leete, Jim Babcock.  

PICTURES   

AT A GLANCE 
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Emporium Rotary Club 

held its annual Paul 

Harris Award Dinner at 

the VFW.  The Paul  Harris  Fellow Program was            

established by Rotary International in 1957 to 

show appreciation an recognize individuals who 

contribute, or have contributions made in their 

name, of $1,000 to the Rotary Foundation.  This year's recipients are Marsha Hendrickson, Bonnie Smith,  

Bari Poorman, Jill Perry and Don Perry.  

MORE PICTURES  

AT A GLANCE 

 . 

Rotary Club of Coudersport Annual Halloween Parade 

2023! The best turnout we've seen in years and awesome 

costumes! Thank you to local law enforcement and        

volunteers for your help! 

 

St. Marys Rotary Club made a donation to 

Wreaths across America. Pictured is Joann     

Struble, and Dolly Wehler along with Rotarian 

Rob Wilson, and Club President Terry Hinton.   
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MORE 

PICTURES AT A 

GLANCE 

Hancock Rotary hosts their 76th annual Halloween   

Parade. Seated (L-R) President Elect Sean Stroosnyder 

and Immediate Past President Dr. Dan Murphy. 

Emporium Borough held its     

annual Halloween                   

Trunk– n- Treat this past            

Saturday. There was food and  

entertainment and with many 

businesses joining in.  Along with 

other Rotarians  having some fun 

with the Halloween event, the 

Emporium Rotary Club provided 

a Trunk to Treat the kiddos. 

The Emporium Rotary Club did the bi-annual Highway Cleanup 

in  early October.  The Club has a 

three-mile  portion of highway       

assigned to them 

which started some 

30 years ago.  We 

would like to thank 

those Rotarians who 

engaged in this    

endeavor.  Shown in 

the picture are Rotarians Ken Straub, organizer, Marilyn                   

Erickson, George Sowers and Ken Gerg. 

St. Marys Rotary Club recognized Rotarian 

Tom Fledderman for 25 years of "Service 

Above Self" to the club. He is pictured with 

club president Terry Hinton.   
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The Rotary Club of  Shepherdtown  

has inducted William "Will" Wooton as a 

new member.  Pictured left is Wooton, left, 

with Club President Jim King, center, and Club Membership Chair 

PDG Dana Orsini, right.  Wooton started his own landscaping     

company in Shepherdstown almost nine years ago. Previously, he 

worked in healthcare, human resource information systems, and the automotive industry. Born and raised 

in Northern Virginia, he earned a   bachelor's in biology from Shepherd College and a master's in public 

administration from Shenandoah University.  

MORE PICTURES  

AT A GLANCE 

St. Marys Rotary 

Club recognized   

Rotarian Steve 

Nicklas for his        

November        

Birthday. He is  

pictured with Club President Terry Hinton.  

 

The Milton Rotary Club is working with both the Milton and     

Warrior Run School districts to help supply their hygiene pantries at 

the schools.  This project has been funded from The Rotary          

Foundation’s District Designated Funds grant that is allocated to  

individual Rotary clubs that qualify and their project meets the     

criteria of the grant.  

Huntingdon Rotary proudly inducts another 

new member.  Pictured left to right are club 

president Mark Meckstroth, Membership 

Chair Ann Dunlavy, new member Doug Baker 

with his sponsor, Matt Price. 

The West Snyder/Beaver Springs Rotary Club    

assembled fourteen Samaritan’s Purse Operation        

Christmas Child Shoeboxes to go to a hub in the        

Carolinas.  They will then be sent to children around the world at Christmas time.  Picture are Rotarians 

Mary Lee Troup, Deb Kline, Becky Kerstetter, PDG Sharon Benner, John Aucker, and PDG Howard Benner. 
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Ben Kemetz visited the St. Marys Rotary 

Club. Ben 

was the 

guest of 

Rotarian 

Terry     

Hinton. 

Milton Rotary Club named 

their October Vocational  

Students of the month and 

their instructors.  Pictured left to right is and     

Vocational coordinator from Warrior Run, Cole 

Shupp; Sean Snoddy from Warrior Run’s      

Woodworking Dept.; Milton Student Zen Regrus; 

and Milton Entrepreneurial teacher                   

Mike O’Conner. 

MORE 

PICTURES AT A 

GLANCE 

St. Marys Rotary Club recognized Dean 

Rakieski as the November Student of the 

Month from St. Marys Area High School. 

Dean is pictured with his parents Dan 

and Lori Rakieski, along with Rotarian 

Greg Snelick and Club 

President Terry Hinton.   

Karrington Childress, the current Miss West Virginia, 

has pitched in to help with an in-school reading program 

sponsored by the Shepherdstown and Charles Town       

Rotary Clubs.  She joined volunteers from Charles Town 

Rotary in reading to 1st grade classes November 13 at Blue 

Ridge Elementary School and the next day at Ranson         

Elementary School.  The above photo shows her with 1st graders in Miss Cross's class at Blue Ridge 

Elementary. Karrington is a native of Charles Town. She is pursuing a degree in elementary           

education at Shepherd University and hopes to attain a master's degree as well.    
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St. Marys Rotary Club recognized Lenny 

Snelick for his November birthday, as well as 

his Membership Anniversary. Lenny has 

been a member of the club for 29 years. He is 

pictured with Club President Terry Hinton.   

MORE 

PICTURES AT A 

GLANCE 

Members of the Shepherdstown Rotary Club 

turned out to erect and decorate the town's      

Christmas tree on the McMurran Hall lawn.  The 

Rotary Club has performed this service for the 

town each year since the town's "Christmas in 

Shepherdstown" celebration began more than 30 

years ago.  Pictured from left to right: John         

Williams, Austin Slater, Dale Homan, Cara Keys, 

Walt Eifert, Dick Klein, and Gary Heichel. The two 

children in the foreground are Michael and Evelyn 

Keys; Cara is their mother.   

This year's Christmas celebration will begin at McMurran Hall around 6:00 p.m. the day after       

Thanksgiving, with lighting of the tree, a holiday bonfire, a children's story reading, and Santa's arrival.  

The town will hold its annual Christmas parade, which is organized by the Rotary Club, at 10:00 a.m.        

Saturday, December 2.  

Some members of Ringtown Rotary 

played hooky from their meeting and 

went axe throwing instead.          

Above Susie Drukker is throwing the axe.  

Pictured to the right in the front row is 

Susie Drukker, Vickie Dash, and Ann 

O'boyle.  Back row is Jim Ambrose,    

Charlie Scodari, Dick Drukker, Steve 

Oravitz, and Barb Oravitz.  
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STUDENT’S  

CORNER 
NEWS 

St. Marys Rotary Club recognized Grace Neubert as the        

October Student of the Month from Elk County      

Catholic High School. Grace is pictured with her      

parents Dan and Diane Neubert, along with past club 

president Bob Roberts.   

Pottsville Rotary Club Students of the Month 

from left to right: Emily Hart, Minersville    

Area; Lorenzo Yourey,  Minersville Area; 

Campbell Albertini,  Pottsville Area;        

Madison Eroh, Pottsville Area; Hannah     

Zimerofsky,   Nativity BVM; and 

Jack Messina, Nativity BVM. 

Central Columbia Third Graders 

show their new dictionaries         

donated by the Bloomsburg        

Rotary. Adults in back from left 

are Fred Gaffney, Rotarians Tom 

Tobin, Amanda Mortimer and 

Teacher Mrs. Rebecca Farrell.  

Third Grade students at Bloomsburg       

Memorial School show their               

dictionaries provided by the Rotary 

Club. The adults in the back row are 

Rotarians Bobbi Jo Broyles, Mike   

Tombasco and Tina Martyniuk. The 

big kid sitting in front is                       

Rotarian Tom Tobin. 
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Notice to all club officers!  All World’s Greatest Meal report form (see the next page) need 

to be emailed to Jeff Coup (hopefully with a picture of your event, or a picture of your club 

Rotarians) no later than November 23
rd

 (Thanksgiving) or you will not get credit for          

participating in our WGM event.  We plan on adding up the reports and showing the results 

by club on the 24
th

.  

  

Remember; the report form and picture get emailed to District PolioPlus Chairman Jeff 

Coup.  His email address is on the form.  The money raised is sent to The Rotary          

Foundation at the address on the bottom of the form (a Foundation Contribution Form also 

follows). 

  

Like and follow  Rotary World’s Greatest Meal to Help End Polio on Facebook at the           

following link;  https://www.facebook.com/groups/1462743010619416  to see all the reports 

and pictures for our District and the rest of the world! 

  

Call or email Jeff with any questions.  Don’t mess it up!!   
  
Jeff 
R. Jeffrey Coup, PDG 
  
Cell:  570-412-1436 
jeffcoup@verizon.net 
 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1462743010619416
mailto:jeffcoup@verizon.net
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Date Event Held: _______________ 
 

Club Name: 

 __________________________________________ 
 

Event Description: 

_____________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________ 
 

_____________________________________________________ 
 

Number of People Participating:  ___________ 
 

Money Raised for PolioPlus:  _______________ 
 

Please send PolioPlus monies raised to The Rotary Foundation using the regular contribu-

tion forms that RI provides on www.Rotary.org and was also include in your PETS packet 

and on the District website.  Be sure to check off “PolioPlus” on the form or the money will 

not qualify for the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation matching monies and your District 

will not get credit for PolioPlus contributions. 

“World’s Greatest Meal to Help End Polio” 

2023 District 7360 Event Report Form 

http://www.Rotary.org
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